Hazlemere Parish Council Planning Strategy Working Party Terms of Reference

This policy adopted by Full Council at its Meeting held on 3rd November 2020

Membership of Working Party:
Councillors: P Fleming (Chairman), C Oliver (Vice Chairman), A Cecil, E Gemmell, P Ruffles
Member of the Public: S Jamson

Operations of the Working Party
· The Working Party will not have a Budget.  Any funding for PSWP will be applied for through Full Council
· The Chairman and Vice Chairman of the Working Party to be appointed by the Full Council at the time of the Working Party appointment.
· A Working Party must consist of at least 3 Councillors.
· Quorate: Minimum of 2 Councillors at each meeting.
· Work priorities and co-option of named experts to be approved by Full Council.
· Prepare notes of meetings for Full Council to report on any activity and progress.
· A Working Party does not meet in public, therefore Standing Orders are not applicable, although the Code of Conduct still applies.
· To examine options and make recommendations to Full Council.
· All Members of Council are to be informed of any meetings of any Working Party; and are able to attend and ask for any relevant Working Party documentation.

Specific Actions:
· To take a strategic approach to the Parish Council’s response to planning issues overall, looking at what planning levers and pressure points can be used;
· To look at a possible Neighbourhood Plan for Hazlemere and possible surrounding areas, including all new proposed developments including Terriers Farm, Tralee Farm and The Orchard;
· To investigate the feasibility of creating a Hazlemere Parish Council cemetery;
· To assess the cost, resource and time to prepare a Neighbourhood Plan, linked to the Wycombe District Council Local Plan; 
· To look at other local Parish and Town Councils who have created a neighbourhood plan and what this has achieved in terms of planning applications for their areas; and
· To link into the outcome of the Government Planning White Paper, taking into account comments made by Buckinghamshire Council.
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